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Commuter Connections Subcommittee

MEETING MINUTES

Tuesday, June 17, 2003

CHAIR: Ronald Mitchell, District of Columbia

VICE CHAIR: Robin Briscoe, Tri-County Council for Southern Maryland

STAFF CONTACT: Nicholas Ramfos (202) 962-3313

Item #1
Introductions (see attached attendance sheet)

Ms. Robin Briscoe, Vice Chair of the Subcommittee, called the meeting to order at 10:10 am and each attendee made introductions.

Item #2
Minutes of May 20, 2003 Meeting

The Subcommittee approved the minutes with the following change on page 7 third paragraph second line from the top to add date, which was omitted.  It should read: “We will also be presenting this to the Technical Subcommittee on June 6th.   

Item #3
Mass Marketing TERM Briefing

Mr. Ramfos and Dudnyk briefed the Subcommittee on the implementation of the Regional Mass Marketing TERM.

Mr. Ramfos stated that the Mass Marketing TERM was adopted by the TPB and the purpose is to implement a regional advertising campaign that will focus towards consumers.  Consumers can either be residents or it can be employers.  There are specific goals attached to this TERM for 2005, which is an air quality attainment year, and the goals are based on a four-year build up of the program.  This information is stated in our Work Program.

Commuter Connections went through a competitive bidding process and hired a firm by the name of Dudnyk Advertising and Public Relations and their staff will be giving the Subcommittee some of the highlights on what they have been working on over the last few weeks.  We have a large volume of research that has been completed over the last few years that is under review by the contractor.  Dudnyk will also be presenting information on the review of existing marketing materials. They also conducted some new research.  For those Subcommittee members who may have not seen the new research information or have specific questions, please contact the staff at COG and we can provide the information.  Dudnyk is also preparing an integrated marketing communications plan which will help to implement this TERM.  We are behind in implementing this TERM and we have very specific goals that need to be met as part of our Air Quality conformity determination for 2005 and it is critical that we get Commuter Connections Subcommittee members input.  Creative concepts for the Subcommittee’s consideration will be presented and the contractors would like to get some feedback.   In regards to the overall measure, we have briefed the TPB Technical Committee; and we will be briefing the TPB on Wednesday, June 18th, on the progress of this TERM.  The TPB is aware that there is a TERM implementation delay and they want to know where we are in the process.   Additionally, we will be holding a work session with the TPB on July 16th, and those Subcommittee members who are involved with the Regional TDM Marketing Group as well as other Subcommittee members are more than welcome to attend this meeting.  The purpose of that meeting is to solicit input from our elected officials and other Subcommittee members who are in the audience regarding implementation of this measure.

Mr. Ramfos then turn the meeting over to Mr. Tom Magnus from Dudnyk who reviewed the project deliverables distributed a handout detailing the work completed to date (see enclosed handout).  Mr. Magnus stated that Dudnyk has a contractual obligation to provide five categories of deliverables.  The main focus would be the research and how it pertains to the creative strategy that Dudnyk is proposing and some creative concepts would be reviewed with the Subcommittee.  Beginning with the new fiscal year Dudnyk will be retained and would be doing further research to confirm the creative concepts.

Dudnyk has been reviewing prior Commuter Connections marketing efforts.  They are looking not just at COG’s efforts they are looking at many of the things Subcommittee members have done that will be part of the deliverables in the final report.  Dudnyk is also going through market research as well.  We also found that there is a need for market research in terms of understanding the emotional aspects of commuters.  Most of the Subcommittee members have been involved in the Stakeholders research where input was solicited.  TERM implementation includes an integrated marketing communication plan.  We are also asking for input on the evaluation of the TERM and what specific elements we may add to that evaluation in addition to the existing evaluation methodology that is in place.  We probably will be looking at something that will measure the direct impact of the communications.

Mr. Magnus then introduced Mr. Mike Dennis who went over how Dudnyk got to the creative concept phase.  Mr. Dennis stated that what the Stakeholder research did was to involve Subcommittee members in the process.  A couple of interesting continual themes were realized.  Consistently respondents answered were that they wanted a “Unified Seamless Integrated System”.  Therefore, a brand that spoke like it was mobility and transportation choices for citizens needs to be established.  We had to mitigate congestion.  We had to improve quality of life, including air quality and we had to improve economic viability for the region in the area.  These were consistent things that came up when we asked what the mission of each participating agency was and what they thought the mission of COG should be, that was how they defined this project.  There was an interesting point about the changing role of transit.   Transit was conceived to be a social service function.  It was for the transit dependent.  It was for the people who needed transit to get from point A to point B.  That is the way a lot of people in the transit business have thought of it traditionally.  What we have seen is that the role of transit is changing to be much more focused on the “rider of choice.”  It’s much more a situation where people are choosing to ride transit or choose to use any other alternative means as a way of achieving those ideas of mitigation congestion, improving air quality, etc.  Mass transit doesn’t work for everyone, so you need to have a mix of modes.  You need to have different answers for different people.  

Dudnyk also conducted employer surveys.  Interestingly enough when we asked employers about what they identified as the way to get SOVs off the road, they identified Metrorail, carpool and bus.   We also found strong support for Teleworking.  Employers thought it was a good idea and some employers felt that it fulfilled their company’s mission. 

Some of the consumer research was conducted through four focus groups.  Two of the focus groups used people that predominately drove by themselves to work and two of the focus groups consisted of people who used alternative modes of commute.   Dudnyk also did thirty in-depth commuter interviews, each of which ran about a half an hour and covered the same ground that the focus group covered.  Ten were conducted in DC, ten in Maryland, and ten in Virginia.  When comparisons of the two groups were made, SOV vs. Alternative Mode, it showed that both groups were very much alike, both have a consistent low-level of anxiety about their commute, they use the same language to describe their commute and emotions, and they view the commute as a necessary burden.  The commuters surveyed have only marginal differences.  Traffic problems setup the desirability for changing their commute mode.  We ask people to describe their commute and both groups talked about it in the same way, and included time, cost and convenience.  We also found out that there was a fourth element that came out almost as strong as those three and that was comfort.  When we asked people to put a weight on the descriptions time came out almost three to one over everything else.  So if we have to improve someone’s life, more time is what they want.  It is more about time then it is about cost or convenience.  Everyone said that they wanted an easier commute that they wanted an easier way to get there.  When we ask them “what is the biggest problem with your commute?”  Interesting enough they said it was all about people.  In every category, everybody had some emotion, or some anger about the people next to him or her that bothered them about their commute.  Ask them what they would do about it, and they would just simply shrug their shoulders. 

It becomes our job to show commuters how different modes can work for them and it’s about making the system seamless.   

Dudnyk is suggesting that the communication strategy that Commuter Connections needs to focus on the answer to the commuter’s frustrations with their commutes.  The primary media target is adults ages 35 – 64 and the primary medium to be used will be drive-time radio.  Message platforms will be about the same as we have used in the past. 

Mr. Dennis then introduced Mr. Tim Loretangeli Creative Director with Dudnyk who (see enclosed handout) stated that Dudnyk has came up with six different concepts to explore the frustrations of commuters.  The first idea is called the Testimonial Campaign.  This would be a campaign primarily about people who are talking in a very heart felt way how they live, where they live and where and how they work and how they get there.  The second idea is called the ECT Campaign; these are emergency commuter technicians who would calm down the commuter who is frustrated from being stuck in traffic.  The third idea offers a very big promise and is called “Change Your Day”, it would suggest to people how they can be more productive by not sitting in traffic and arriving at work early, etc.  The fourth idea is called “The Race” it’s an interesting way of pitting SOV commuters against commuters using alternative modes.  This illustrates how alternative-commuting methods can save time and reduce stress and frustration.  The fifth concept is called “Bookends”; this campaign uses two 15-second “bookends to promote Commuter Connections by having different commuters discuss the advantages of their alternative commuting methods.  The sixth and last idea is called the “Hey You” campaign, and it is an aggressive car radio ad that gives an SOV commuter a one-to-one talk on how to avoid spending so much time in traffic.

Mr. Loretangeli then asked the Subcommittee to provide comments and suggestions which should be faxed back to Dudnyk within a week.

Q. Will these ideas stretch between TV and radio? Are there any other options?

A. Yes, the primary vehicle is radio but the campaign really needs to expand to TV and some print applications and other areas.  The primary objective the advertising is to have people contact Commuter Connections.

Q. Have you thought about focusing on one mode in any of these ads or will all the options be explored in each ad?

A. The campaign, whatever campaign we arrive at, will cover all bases.  In some campaigns it will make more sense in each spot to focus in a direction to be more targeted.  It really depends on the execution, but ultimately the campaign will address all of these.

Mr. Ramfos stated that if the Subcommittee feels that there is a particular mode that we should be focusing on to please submit their input.  One of the other things that has been discussed once the Smartrip card gets up and running in about a year from now, would be to incorporate something about Smartrip in these ads.  A couple of other things to take into consideration is that one of the highest ways people hear about Commuter Connections is through the highway signs.  The Virginia side has done an excellent job in getting all of the signage up and on the Maryland side MTA has been working to coordinate new signage.

Feedback is needed from Subcommittee members in how they envision the implementation of the regional Mass Marketing TERM.

Item #3
FY03 GRH Customer Satisfaction Survey Update

Mr. Christopher Arabia, COG/TPB, updated the Subcommittee on the release of the FY03 GRH Customer Satisfaction report.

Mr. Arabia stated to the Subcommittee that a copy of the FY03 GRH Customer Satisfaction survey was sent them in the mailout packet.  Mr. Arabia stated that the results of the survey were presented at the last Commuter Connections Subcommittee meeting, which was held on May 20th, so he briefly went over the rate of satisfaction with GRH with just the people who used the service during the FY 2002.  94 percent of them rated it excellent or good.  There is over a 90 percent satisfaction rate with GRH from our users.  The one most unsatisfactory factor for our GRH users was the nature of taxi service, where users thought when it is an emergency the taxi should arrive sooner than normal.  This was categorized as the main problem with GRH users.  The majority of the comments received were very positive.  The users were very thankful for the service in certain situations.  The report also compares percentages from other fiscal years.  Overall the satisfaction rate was less over the last couple of years but overall it has stayed the same. 

Mr. Arabia received comments from the Subcommittee and if there are any more comments to be incorporated, please let Mr. Arabia know.  The GRH report will be finalized by the end of the week.

Q. Are we considering expanding the utilization area or are we going to retain the parameters that we have now?

A. Our current plan is to retain what we have now.  Our GRH Ad-Hoc group meets once a year in October and at that point typically those issues are raised and recommendations are made.  The group explores how changes would impact the plans or operations and any recommendations the GRH Ad-Hoc group makes would go to the Subcommittee for review and approval.

Q. Is West Virginia included in the survey?

A.
If the user lives in certain parts of West Virginia and works in the Washington, DC area, they are eligible.  We have some users from Jefferson County, and Berkley County in West Virginia.  A lot of those users take MARC rail or rideshare.  This was a concern of one of our planning board members about why are we giving rides to these people and there was a Washington Post article on the subject matter.  We were averaging $70 on trips for those program users.  Primarily, we keep our costs down for these people because we use Enterprise Rental Car which is only a cost of $29.99.

Item #5
Briefing on TPB’s Access for All Advisory Committee Recommendations

Ms. Wendy Klancher, COG/TPB, briefed the Subcommittee on the TPB Access for All Advisory Committee’s Recommendations for Improving Transit Information for Limited English Proficiency (LEP) Customers.

Ms. Klancher stated that the Access for All Advisory Committee was established by the TPB a couple of years ago to advise the Board on issues important to the low-income communities, minority communities, and people with disabilities.  In 2002, the committee came up with a report that was endorsed by the Board, and identified transit information availability for Limited English Proficiency (LEP) speaking people as a priority.  A subcommittee was formed and chaired by Ms. Kim Propeack, from CASA of Maryland.  Transit agencies participated in the subcommittee.   The goal of the subcommittee was to come up with a prioritized list of ways to improve the transit information that is currently available for Limited English Proficiency (LEP) people.

One of the first things accomplished was to look at what is being done by other transit agencies around the country and the finding was that every one of these agencies struggles with the issue of how information is provided.  The best examples are out of the country, for instance, the Mexico City subway, every single stop has a symbol, if it is the Zoo it has a Zoo symbol, if it is a church, it has a church symbol, there is a unique symbol for every single station which was a good example of how important symbols are.  The Subcommittee then decided to engage a broader language community and had a focus group with social services agencies and organizations that work directly with Limited English Proficiency speaking people to figure out  the best ways to communicate with these groups and how to communicate transit information.  From that focus group a lot of good information was gathered.  Focus group information was condensed into three categories of recommendations that range from Short to Long Term and build upon the efforts of the transit agencies to provide language access.  Recommendations are scalable, i.e., they could be implemented in a limited geographic area in one language first, and if successful, implemented on a larger scale.

The Board will be presented with the recommendation of the report on June 18th for their endorsement and then after that the subcommittee hopes to follow up with transit agencies on getting some of these recommendations implemented.  The first set of recommendations is to promote and improve existing language assistance services.  From the focus group, we learned that awareness of the existing language assistance services is very low.  For example, WMATA’s translation line that is capable of translating up to 130 different languages, but many people do not even know about that.  Written translated materials are not widely available.  Also, people at the focus group expressed that their clients had difficulty in obtaining translation services via the phone with not being able to speak enough English to tell an English operator that they need to speak to a Spanish-speaking operator for assistance.  

Recommendations include improving the existing phone transit information services, advertising phone information services more widely in various languages, adding multilingual greetings and options, and improving existing transit information provided in English by using clear, concise language with pictures, graphics and symbols.  The use of symbols is so important because it helps people who read English, it helps people who don’t speak English, who are illiterate, and it assists visitors.  It will also help people in an emergency situation to ensure that LEP individuals can understand the emergency procedures within a transit system.

Secondly, providing additional language assistance services and materials is the next category of recommendation.  What we heard from the focus group is that verbal communications are preferred over written.  The Internet was not found to be a very helpful source and it is difficult to get some information from the Internet because of long wait times.  More written translated materials are needed but they are not sufficient.  These recommendations include producing a video on how to use transit, like MetroRail and Metrobus.  This can be produced in English first and then voice-over with other languages can be inserted.  This can be distributed widely to social service providers and community organizations.

Secondly, improving multilingual information at bus stops.  Certainly the lack of information at bus stops is a real barrier to using a transit system.  The Downtown BID is experimenting with putting bus shelter maps at over 300-bus shelters in DC.  The maps are site specific and have very clear information on how to use to the bus, where the bus goes, how much it costs.  This will be implemented this year and is a good example of the kind of information that would be helpful.  Finally, developing a standard set of symbols that all the transit agencies could use was suggested, whatever you need in terms of signage to improve navigation or how to use the system to make it more friendly could be helpful if every transit agency in the region is using the same symbol. 

Expanding language assistance services is the final set of recommendations.  Recruiting bilingual transit agency employees is important.  Bus drivers tend to be a primary source of information on how to use the bus.  If routes that we know serve populations that are Hispanic or Vietnamese, if they could speak even a few words in that language that would be very helpful for LEP groups in trying to use the system.  Cultural sensitivity training was also suggested for some of the employees that have high customer contact.  It was suggested to implement a “Try Transit Week” focusing on LEP with language appropriate tours.  Finally, improving language assistance for people with physical and cognitive disabilities.  People who do not speak English and have a visual or hearing impairment face an even more difficult challenge in understanding and using transit service.

The next steps and a timeline for this include an endorsement of this report by the TPB on June 18th.  The TPB resolution asks the Subcommittee to continue to work with transit agencies on where they are at in terms of implementing these recommendations and then to provide a follow up report to the TPB within six months on what progress has been made.  

Q. Who pays for implementing these recommendations?  Is it up to the transit agency?

A. It pretty much is because providing access to services that need to be used daily is part of their budget.

Q. Are these recommendations based on assisting existing riders or attracting new riders?

A.
Both.

Item #6
Operations Center Update

Mr. Christopher Arabia, COG/TPB, updated the Subcommittee on recent Operations Center activities including the implementation of the E-communicator project.

Mr. Arabia stated that the Operations Center is undergoing two big projects with regards to the Ridematching system and the first one is updating the data that is used and that means the street data for the whole region and all service areas as well as the transit data, the park and ride lot data and the telework center data.  The street data update is pretty much complete.  Member jurisdiction information is used and we are using the Census 2000 street data that is pretty significant and update to what we have currently in the system.  We have contacted the local jurisdictions, we have gotten most of the local county data, particularly from our members and even some of the folks outside our COG membership, and these have been incorporated and reformatted to fit our Ridematching system. 

On the park and ride lot data, we have received some more park and ride lot changes and we are working on finalizing the updates to that data. We have already finalized updates to the telework center data and all of this will come in one big update package.  Staff will be contacting all of the client members that have the rideshare software to upgrade this data on their system.  It will be done by a combination of COG staff coming out on-site to copy files over and just make sure that everything is working fine.  The updates will probably start this month.  

The E-communicator project, is another project the Operations Center is working on, it is a way for COG to process rideshare, Ridematching and GRH applications received through the website.  A change that will take effect on the client end and instead of us Emailing you an application from a commuter for data to be manually keyed into the rideshare system, you will get an Email from us notifying you that the particular customer applied for Ridematching and his information will be dumped automatically into E-communicator, and data entry will not be required.  We hope that this will free up time for the data entry people to then call the customer back in a few days later and ask if they have received their matches, have they started calling their matches, and encourage them do so.  

What we found out in our placement rate survey is that we still have a lot of people who get information, they remember receiving the information but they don’t necessary act on the information.  We hope that a follow up on our part will help these people to make the calls.

It is also going to let us know if the information that they key in is going to go into the system and we can contact the person back and let them know if their addresses are recognizable.  We think that we are on target to have this ready by the end of the month.  We are still doing more testing and part of that testing includes the client end testing.  Within the next couple of weeks a meeting will be hosted with the data technicians as well as the supervisors to provide training and to answer any specific questions.  

The four areas where we get the most applications through COG are Fairfax County, Montgomery County, PRTC, and RADCO.  When E-communicator is up and running we won’t passing the paper or Email applications along any more and hopefully that will free the data entry time for our client members and allow for even more promotions or more outreach to the customer.

Q. Do you envision changing Table 6?  Right now there is just one line that says follow-up and will more follow-up from the data technician be required than you have had in the past?

A. The line for follow-up on Table 6 is actually for follow-up as you put commuters into the rideshare system.  It is not just a follow-up phone call, which you may just have had with a commuter.

Q. If you have problems at the site visit where you have to come back out, are we going to be charged for that?

A. These upgrades are part of your annual fee; there is no extra charge.

Q. For the landmarks that were mentioned, for Baltimore County and Baltimore City are there going to be more landmarks from these areas?

A.
What we want to see is how much of a success rate we have we will have with the new street files and then if it looks like more landmarks or different landmarks are warranted then we will be able to complete that process during the next fiscal year.

Item #7
Commuter Connections Web Site Update

Mr. Owais Rafique, COG/TPB, demonstrated the new version of the Commuter Connections Web site.  

Mr. Rafique stated that the basic reasons of redesigning and upgrading the Commuter Connections website were several.  The first reason was to incorporate the E-communicator function on the website which integrated both of the applications forms on the web, the GRH form and the ridematch form.  These were two separate application forms and now both of them are integrated into one form.  The second reason was to make it user-friendlier.  The site use to have really long text pages where people would have to scroll down and it would take people a while to find the information they were looking for. The idea was to make it more dynamic but without spending time scrolling down to find information, they can just right-click from the main page.

We also added more ad spaces for regional services such as Commuterdirect.com, HOV calculator, Telework Virginia, etc.  The last reason was to incorporate an upgraded mapping function which is being worked on, that would include the park and ride map lots, the Telework centers and also the transit data.  This will actually be incorporated into E-communicator where we will send out a letter that will have a link to the website where the customer can click on and get the closest park and ride lot based on the information that they provide to Commuter Connections.  The Home Page is divided into Commuter Services, Employer Services and General Resources.  The menu bars are designed so that you can get to any page from the Home Page.  Different pages have different colors because it is easier to navigate.  We have upgraded maps for the service area as well as the HOVs.  All transit service providers are listed with schedule information, general map information, etc.

If anyone has any ads or logos please feel free to email those to Mr. Rafique and he will gladly add them to the website. 

Item #8
2003 Employer Recognition Awards Update

Mr. Douglas Franklin, COG/TPB, updated the Subcommittee on the 2003 Employer Recognition Awards program.

Mr. Franklin stated that the event will take place on June 25th at the National Press Club.  COG is presenting six awards this year.  The first award is the Marketing Award and is being presented by Ms. Beverly LeMasters, Montgomery County Ride On.  The second award is Incentives and is being presented by Mr. William Menczer, from the Federal Transit Administration.  The Telework Award will be presented by Mary J. Bray, the Director of the Hagerstown Telework Center.  As for the COG Awards; the presenter is Dave Robertson, Executive Director of COG.  There will be three COG awards, Employer Services Sales Team Achievement Award, Employer Services Organization Achievement Award and the Media Award.  Invitations have been mailed and the responses are rolling in.  The giveaway item has been ordered.  The program is being printed.  The videotaping of award winners has been taped and edited.  Award trophies have arrived.  The speaker remarks for the event are being finalized and the press release and media advisory are being drafted. 

This year we are incorporating the Best Workplace for Commuters initiative and this is an initiative put forth by EPA.  Last year there were about 20 companies in the greater metropolitan area that were part of this list and this year we did a big push to gain more companies on to that list.  Right now we have about 75 companies.  The final list will be unveiled at the event.  Companies selected as a Best Workplace for Commuters will receive a certificate in the mail. There will be a group photo opportunity with the Best Workplace for Commuters companies that are in attendance at the event.  We are also going to have press coverage; the Washington Post will be there.  The speakers for the Best Workplace for Commuters include the Suzanne Rudzinski, EPA Director and Bob Peck, President of the Washington Board of Trade. 

Q.
What is the deadline for the RSVPs for this event?

A.
The deadline is Friday, June 20th.

Item #9
Clean Air Partners Update

Ms. Robin Briscoe, Tri-County Council for Southern Maryland and Vice Chair of the Subcommittee, updated the Subcommittee on recent Clean Air Partners activities.

Ms. Briscoe stated that budget spending is on track at this point for Clean Air Partners.  Sponsors for the 2003 Education campaign are still being recruited.  Sponsors committed today are Constellations at $10,000, MIRANT at $10,000, WMATA at $10,000, Commuter Connections at $15,000, VRE has a 2002 sponsorship for cable for 2003 as well, MTA at $5,000, VDRPT at $10,000, Lockheed Martin $5,000, Prince George’s County has committed between $10,000 and $28,000, AASHTO at $10.000, PEPCO at $5,000, Children’s at $2,500 and Toyota at $20,000.

The Clean Air Partners website is continually being updated with new clean air facts and current information to reflect the products and changes of the organization.  With the Ozone season having began May 1st, the forecast for Air Quality can be found in the Air Quality section of COG’s website and this information is being updated daily.  They are happy to report that air quality so far this season has been exceptionally good maybe due to the cooler wet weather.

New radio and TV ads have been created.  The radio ads will run in the DC marketing area beginning Monday, June 16th.  The ads will also run in the Baltimore market area beginning July 1st.  Comcast will begin running the new TV ads June 23rd.  A new public relations coordinator has been hired for the Baltimore market.  The manager director and the DC public relations coordinator have been visiting meteorologists in the DC area with our updated information about the season.

The Ozone Action Days (OAD) coordinators have participated in several outreach events in the Baltimore area.   The OAD coordinator was a part of the following activities, four communities festivals, two business breakfast meetings, and various opportunities to specialty groups about the effects of ground level ozone.   The Washington area OAD coordinator has distributed material at several health fairs in the District both at schools and community centers, participated in the Early Childhood Conference in Greenbelt.  The director has been visiting community organizations Clean Air Partners and OAD members.  During the later half of June and the beginning of July she will be making presentations and distributing materials to Senior Centers in Northern Virginia, five in Alexandria, ten in Arlington, two in Fairfax City, nineteen in Fairfax County and two in Falls Church.  The Public Education Committee has began to update the school curriculum modules and will be distributing the materials on a wider scale.  Two summer camps in the region have requested speakers for this summer.  Clean Air Partners now has a children’s activity book available for distribution.

A strategic plan meeting will be held later this week to organize and develop plans for the next coming year.  The meeting will be held at COG on June 18th.

Q.
How many monitors do we have in the region?
A.
The number is not really known but there are no plans on adding additional monitors. The monitoring system we have is fairly accurate.

Item #10
Other Business/Set Agenda for Next Meeting

Mr. Nicholas Ramfos passed out several articles that appeared over the last several weeks in the Washington Post.  The first one was on the upgrade of the InfoExpress kiosks.  COG unveiled the new kiosk design software which the Subcommittee was briefed on a few meetings ago.  COG unveiled the new design in cooperation with the District Department of Transportation at the Reeves Center on 14th Street Northwest.  COG got some pretty good press on the unveiling by the Washington Post, as well as News Channel 8.  That particular design is now going to be put on the rest of the InfoExpress kiosks in DC as well as in Northern Virginia probably by the end of the summer.

Mr. Ramfos also handed out an article from the Washington Post on the amount of time that people really want to spend during their commute.  One of the items that the reporter picked up on was our found time advertising.  The reporter was really interested in knowing why we were focused on time, and we were able to point to results from the State of the Commute report which shows that commuters feel that time is the top issue that concerns them on their commuting patterns.  The other good story was in the Virginia’s Section of the Sunday Post, about Spotsylvania County joining VRE and some of the pros and cons on that.

It was suggested to add to the Agenda for the next meeting an update for the Vanpool TERM.  Also, at the next committee meeting Mr. Mitchell will be appointing the nominating committee for the Commuter Connections Subcommittee’s next Vice Chair.  It will be Virginia’s turn.  

The meeting adjourned at 11:50 a.m.


The next meeting of the Commuter Connections Subcommittee will be held on


Tuesday, July 15, 2003
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